ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE PLANNING LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

HELD ON 22nd JULY  , 2008

Meeting commenced:
  9.30 pm .

        "
              ended:
  1.45 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Derek Antrobus - in the Chair


Councillors Potter and Lindley
Chris Findley , Darren Findley ,Graham Gentry and Steven Lee  

APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE : Bob Osborne

	Item No./Subject
	Action Required
	Responsible Officer



	1.Action Sheet Arising from the
 Planning Lead Member Briefing
 held on 15th July   , 2008.  
	Action sheet approved. 

	

	2. Key Decisions ( Part 1)

Agecroft Commerce Park Phase 3 - Junction Improvements at Lumns Lane/Agecroft Road 
3. Other Decisions 

(a) Pine Grove, Footway Reconstruction, Tree Felling and Traffic Calming Scheme
(b) Introduction of reduced car parking charges for lower polluting vehicles

	The Lead Member for Planning (a) accepted the revised quotation from Tarmac Limited , in the sum of £345,928.90 ,to carry out the construction of Lumns Lane/ Agecroft Road junction improvements, (b) approved the issue of works orders at a total cost of £261,471.80 to the Utilities companies for their diversionary works and to GMUTC for the installation of the traffic control signals, (c) authorised    the expenditure of £40,469 for Urban Vision Fees and (d) noted that the Lead Member for Customer and Support Services , at his briefing on 21st July , 2008, had agreed that the works could be funded by the North West Development Agency under a Section 278 Agreement
The Lead Member for Planning (a) accepted the Target Price quotation 
in the sum of £214,786  from Urban Vision (City Highways) to carry out 
footway reconstruction and tree felling on Pine Grove and to implement 
traffic calming on Pine Grove, Poplar Road and Park Road , (b)  
authorised  the expenditure of £16,183 for Urban Vision fees and (c) 
noted that the Lead Member for Customer and Support Services , at his 
briefing on 21st July, 2008, had authorised expenditure of £174,275.03 
and £56,694.35 from , respectively , the Highways Investment 
Programme 2008 / 2009 and the Eccles Community Committee 
Devolved Capital Budget (Block Three Capital Programme) for this 
purpose. 

The Lead Member for Planning agreed that that reduced contract 
parking charges should be applied to owners of low Carbon Dioxide 
(CO2)  emitting vehicles using City Council owned car parks and asked
 that appropriate action be taken to make the public aware of the 

decision 

	John Pedder
                                       
Gail Macfarlane 
William L Earnshaw      
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